
Message 

From: Mary Ramsay [/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP 
(FYDI BOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPI ENTS/CN=68AA1BE7FCDD4B80B4BF6B3735660241-MARY RAMSAY] 

Sent: 02/04/2021 18:01:15 
To: Jenny Harries [jenny.harries@ukhsa.gov.uk] .-. -. 
CC: Susan Hopkins [susan.hopkins@phe.gov.uk]; Isabel Oliver [isabeI.oIiver@phe.gov.uk]j NR 

NR r@phe.gov.uk]; Gayatri Amirthalingam [gayatri.amirthalingam@phe.gov.uk] 
Subject: FW: Urgent Commission: COVID-19 blood clots symptoms update on NHS website 
Attachments: 20210402 Updating patient Information on Vaccines v 0 4MR.docx; 210402 Blood clots following vaccination MR JY 

GA CH.docx 

Dear Jenny 

To be aware. I have requested clearance to change NHS website which is currently out of date for information on clots - 

sort of me against DHSC comms, CMO in between - sub going to SofS. Long story but it was never updated after last 

MHRA press release because we were waiting for updated advice - dragged on so long it was then too late. JCVI/CHM all 

wanted proper informed choice. Current content links to out of date MHRA story with very bad advice about presenting 

- implying you have to have four days of headache rather than headache starting more than four days after vaccine. 

Mary 

Contact your GP surgery if you have a headache for more than 4 days after your 
vaccination or get bruising somewhere other than where you had your vaccination. 

Important 

There have been reports in some countries of a small number 
of people having blood clots after the Oxford/AstraZeneca 
COVI'D-19 vaccine. 

The MHRA says the current evidence does not suggest the clots 
were caused by the vaccine and you should still get vaccinated 
when invited. 

See the MHRA response to Danish, Norwegian and Icelandic 
authorities' action to temporarily suspend the AstraZeneca 
COVID-19 vaccine on GOV.UK 
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From: Mary Ramsay 
Sent: 02 April 2021 17:28
To: Susan Hopkins <Susan.Hopkins@phe.gov.uk>; Lee Bailey <Lee.Bailey@phe.gov.uk>; _. .___ N_R ._ _ 

NR @phe.gov.uk>; Isabel Oliver <Isabel.Oliver@phe.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: Urgent Commission: COVID-19 blood clots symptoms update on NHS website 

FYI - this sub follows my request to update information on NHS website which is currently misleading and incorrect. All 
against me but I feel obliged to push. At least it's broken now - BBC can inform NHS. 

Also getting lobbied about lack of GP comms (we drafted something on 16/3 but not allowed to go out). 

SofS has responded to JCVI (will send separately). 

Does Jenny have a PHE email yet? Should I copy her dhsc? 

From: Mary Ramsay 
Sent: 02 April 2021 17:15 
To: Squire, Laura <Laura.Sguire@dhsc.gov.uk>; Whitty, Chris <Chris.Whitty@dhsc.gov.uk>; L NR 

_NR kdhsc.gov.uk>; Swinson, Clara <clara.swinson@dhsc.gov.uk>; Permanent Secretary 
<permanent.secretary@dhsc.gov.uk>
Cc: Clare Cook <Clare.Cook@phe.gov.uk>; Collet-Fenson, Luke <Luke.Collet-Fenson@dhsc.gov.uk>; ._._._._._._. NR_ 

NR  @phe.gov.uk>; Sorene, James <James.Sorene@dhsc.gov.uk>; NR 
NR ?@phe.gov.uk>; _._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._.NR_._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._O dhsc .gov.uk>; NR

NR @phe.gov.uk>; Van Tam, Jonathan <Jonathan.VanTam@dhsc.gov.uk>; Fielder, Wendy 
<Wendy.Fielder@dhsc.gov.uk>; Williams, Antonia <Antonia.Williams@dhsc.gov.uk>; Emily Lawson 
<emilv.lawson3c nhs.net> 
Subject: RE: Urgent Commission: COVID-19 blood clots symptoms update on NHS website 

Hi laura - apologies missed last version - change in my title as I am not JCVI member - there was also a sentence that 
trailed off about current website content. 

I see story has broken quite widely now. I know anecdotal but just been told about a patient treated incorrectly for 
migraine by a GP. 

[See recipients listed above] 

Subject: RE: Urgent Commission: COVID-19 blood clots symptoms update on NHS website 

Thank you 

Version 0.4 with that change made enclosed 
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